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for further consideration for designa-
tion as an ACEC. In order to be a po-
tential ACEC, both of the following cri-
teria shall be met:

(1) Relevance. There shall be present a
significant historic, cultural, or scenic
value; a fish or wildlife resource or
other natural system or process; or
natural hazard.

(2) Importance. The above described
value, resource, system, process, or
hazard shall have substantial signifi-
cance and values. This generally re-
quires qualities of more than local sig-
nificance and special worth, con-
sequence, meaning, distinctiveness, or
cause for concern. A natural hazard
can be important if it is a significant
threat to human life or property.

(b) The State Director, upon approval
of a draft resource management plan,
plan revision, or plan amendment in-
volving ACECs, shall publish a notice
in the FEDERAL REGISTER listing each
ACEC proposed and specifying the re-
source use limitations, if any, which
would occur if it were formally des-
ignated. The notice shall provide a 60-
day period for public comment on the
proposed ACEC designation. The ap-
proval of a resource management plan,
plan revision, or plan amendment con-
stitutes formal designation of any
ACEC involved. The approved plan
shall include the general management
practices and uses, including miti-
gating measures, identified to protect
designated ACEC.

§ 1610.8 Transition period.
(a) Until superseded by resource man-

agement plans, management frame-
work plans may be the basis for consid-
ering proposed actions as follows:

(1) The management framework plan
shall be in compliance with the prin-
ciple of multiple use and sustained
yield and shall have been developed
with public participation and govern-
mental coordination, but not nec-
essarily precisely as prescribed in
§§ 1610.2 and 1610.3 of this title.

(2) No sooner than 30 days after the
Environmental Protection Agency pub-
lishes a notice of the filing of a final
court-ordered environmental impact
statement—which is based on a man-
agement framework plan—proposed ac-
tions may be initiated without any fur-

ther analysis or processes included in
this subpart.

(3) For proposed actions other than
those described in paragraph (a)(2) of
this section, determination shall be
made by the District or Area Manager
whether the proposed action is in con-
formance with the management frame-
work plan. Such determination shall be
in writing and shall explain the reasons
for the determination.

(i) If the proposed action is in con-
formance, it may be further considered
for decision under procedures applica-
ble to that type of action, including re-
quirements of regulations for imple-
menting the procedural provisions of
the National Environmental Policy Act
in 40 CFR parts 1500–1508.

(ii) If the proposed action is not in
conformance with the management
framework plan, and if the proposed ac-
tion warrants further favorable consid-
eration before a resource management
plan is scheduled for preparation, such
consideration shall be through a man-
agement framework plan amendment
using the provisions of § 1610.5–5 of this
title.

(b)(1) If an action is proposed where
public lands are not covered by a man-
agement framework plan or a resource
management plan, an environmental
assessment and an environmental im-
pact statement, if necessary, plus any
other data and analysis necessary to
make an informed decision, shall be
used to assess the impacts of the pro-
posal and to provide a basis for a deci-
sion on the proposal.

(2) A land disposal action may be
considered before a resource manage-
ment plan is scheduled for preparation,
through a planning analysis, using the
process described in § 1610.5–5 of this
title for amending a plan.
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Subpart 1784—Advisory
Committees

§ 1784.0–1 Purpose.
This subpart contains standards and

procedures for the creation, operation
and termination of advisory commit-
tees to advise the Secretary of the In-
terior and Bureau of Land Management
on matters relating to public lands and
resources under the administrative ju-
risdiction of the Bureau of Land Man-
agement.

§ 1784.0–2 Objectives.
The objective of advisory committees

established under these regulations is
to make available to the Department
of the Interior and Bureau of Land
Management the expert counsel of con-
cerned, knowledgeable citizens and
public officials regarding both the for-
mulation of operating guidelines and
the preparation and execution of plans
and programs for the use and manage-
ment of public lands, their natural and
cultural resources, and the environ-
ment.

§ 1784.0–3 Authority.
(a) The Federal Advisory Committee

Act (5 U.S.C. Appendix 1) requires es-
tablishment of a system governing ad-
visory committees in the Executive
Branch of the Federal Government and
specifies policies, procedures, and re-
sponsibilities for committee creation,
management and termination.

(b) The Federal Land Policy and
Management Act of 1976 (43 U.S.C. 1701
et seq.), as amended by the Public
Rangelands Improvement Act of 1978
(43 U.S.C. 1901 et seq.), requires estab-
lishment of advisory councils rep-
resentative of major citizen interests
concerned with resource management
planning or the management of public
lands.

(c) Section 2 of the Reorganization
Plan No. 3 of 1950 (5 U.S.C. Appendix, as
amended; 64 Stat. 1262), authorizes the
Secretary of the Interior to make pro-
visions deemed appropriate authorizing
the performance by any other officer,
or by any agency or employee or the
Department of the Interior of any De-
partmental function. The establish-
ment of advisory committees is deemed
an appropriate action.

[45 FR 8177, Feb. 6, 1980, as amended at 51 FR
39529, Oct. 29, 1986]

§ 1784.0–4 [Reserved]

§ 1784.0–5 Definitions.
As used in this subpart, the term:
(a) Advisory committee means any

committee, council, or board estab-
lished or utilized for purposes of ob-
taining advice or recommendations.

(b) Secretary means Secretary of the
Interior.

(c) Director means the Director of the
Bureau of Land Management.

(d) Designated Federal officer means
the Federal officer or employee des-
ignated by an advisory committee
charter who approves meeting agendas
and attends all meetings of the com-
mittee and its subcommittees, if any.

(e) Public lands means any lands and
interest in lands owned by the United
States administered by the Secretary
of the Interior through the Bureau of
Land Management, except:

(1) Lands located on the Outer Conti-
nental Shelf; and
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